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	OLDER ADULTS PARTNERSHIP BOARD 
Meeting held on Thursday, 17 April 2015, 1.30 - 4.30pm
Committee Room 1, Barnet House
PRESENT

Peter Cragg (PC)

Chair, Barnet Seniors’ Assembly , Board Co-Chair

Jon Dickinson (JD)  

Assistant Director Adult Social Care, Barnet Council  -
Board Co-Chair
Nila Patel (NP)

Chair, Multicultural Health and Social Care Network 
Mark Robinson (MR)          Age UK Barnet 

Shirley Rodwell (SR)
Carer Representative 

Anela Shah (AS)
           Management Committee Member, Barnet Elderly Asians Group

Janice Tausig (JT)  
          
Healthwatch Barnet 

Vishy Harihara(VH)
Board Member

Tim Sims (TS)                    Board Member    

Karina Vidler (KV)              Commissioning Lead, Joint Commissioning Unit

Cllr Alison Cornelius (AC)

Caroline Chant (CC)  
Joint Commissioning Manager, Barnet Council/Barnet CCG
Heena Cornwell (HC)   
Advocacy in Barnet

Hannah Ufland (HU) 
 Partnership Boards Officer, Barnet Council/ Barnet CCG

APOLOGIES
Cllr Lisa Rutter (LR)       
Barnet Council 

Jonathon Morriss                Barnet Centre for Independent Living
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	Welcome, apologies and introductions
Introductions and apologies were given 
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	Minutes of last meeting, matters arising and review of actions 
Review and agreement of minutes.
It was agreed by the board that the action 7 from 17th July will be changed to request an update from Gary Johnson on the financial impact of the care act now that this has been implemented.

Closed actions can be found in appendix 1
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	Updates:

Adults and Communities News
Jon Dickinson informed the board of the following changes to the management structure of the senior management team in adults and communities:

· Mathew Kendall has now become Adults and Communities Director
· Jon Dickinson has become Assistant Director of Adult Social Care

· James Mass has joined the team to become Assistant Director of community and wellbeing
· Dawn Wakeling has become the Commissioning Director (Adults Social Care and Health)

The board congratulated Jon on his appointment to assistant director.

Jon also highlighted that the care act had now come into force as of the 1 April.

Action 1: Diagram of the current management structure to be sent to board members
Older peoples Neighbourhood Services
Mark Robinson, Age UK Barnet updated the board that:
· There will be a contract monitoring meeting shortly and Mark will update at the next meeting
· There is a small amount of funding that is currently unallocated but this will go to existing projects to extend their work

· The current contract is due to be looked at by March 2016 and what projects can apply for funding will be looked at as part of this.

· The annual report is currently being 
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	Health and Wellbeing Board – Dementia Manifesto

Jon Dickinson feedback the discussions that had taken place at the health and wellbeing board on the dementia manifesto.
It was agreed by the Health and Wellbeing board that:

· A local Barnet Dementia Manifesto would be drawn up

· The board would support the movement forward of the actions highlighted in this manifesto
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	Hospital Discharge
The board raised that they were unhappy that the CCG representative had not attended the meeting at short notice as this had been requested several times over the past 12 months.

Liam Furlong, Service Manager, North Locality, Barnet Council presented to the board the key points of hospital discharge procedure including:

· What teams managed hospital discharge

· The early identification of the possible need for assessment for support around hospital discharge

· Assessment and Support plan to be completed and shared with key people

· Who was responsible for overseeing what part of the process

· The next steps following a hospital discharge

The board raised the following key issues:

· Support plans are not always given to the patient or family members
· Agencies do not always follow all of the identified tasks on the support plan

· Carers are often not included in the planning as much as they should be

· A lack of complaints around hospital discharge should not always assume that there is satisfaction
· There is often less support for people who have direct payments and are being discharged from hospital.

The board highlighted that they feel that there are more issues to discuss around hospital discharge and would like to set up a sub-group to take this forward.
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	Dementia Services Update
Caroline Chant, Joint Commissioning Manager, Karina Vidler, Commissioning Lead and Clare Charlton, Commissioning lead presented and update on Dementia Services in the borough including:
· Overview of Dementia Services in Barnet

· Aim to get 67% of people in Barnet who have been identified as at risk of getting Dementia as having a formal diagnosis

· Information on the memory assessment service

· Information on the Barnet Dementia support services including

· Day Service

· Dementia Advisor Service

· Dementia Cafes

· Current Procurement method for Dementia support services

· Information on wider dementia services
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	Response on Roles of Capita

Jon Dickinson, Assistant Director Adult Social Care Updated the board on the current roles of Capita.

He advised that they are currently providing:

· Human Recourses Support

· IT Support

· Finance and Procurement

· Project Support

They are mostly based at North London Business Park and all of these services are delivered in Partnership with Barnet Council
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	Home and Community Support Procurement Project.
Allison Thomas, Project Manager, Adults and Communities advised the board on the current project being run.
It’s aims are to:

· Review the way homecare is currently provided to move away from time and task service towards a service that is more focused on outcomes.

· To have people who use the services help design how they should look in the future

Allison advised the board that there is an advisory group currently being run to help develop the project and members of the board are invited to become a part of this

The board responded that they were interested in this project and would like Allison to come and report back in the future and that they were pleased that 
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	Barnet Integrated Locality Team (BILT)
Muyi Adekoya, Head of Service, Joint Commissioning Team presented information on the BILT team including:
· The reasons behind the pilot

· What the pilot aims to achieve

· Who is in the team

· Who the team supports

· Current feedback on the team

The Board highlighted that they think the pilot is a good idea and would like a further update about what will happen at the end of the pilot
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	AOB
The board discussed how they would like to manage the high levels of information that needs to be discussed and actioned within the current available meeting schedule.

It was agreed that:

· The board would like to be more active and influential

· They would like to run sub groups to take forward issues that cannot be managed within the existing meeting framework
Peter Cragg, Co-Chair highlighted that as of April1 2015 PPG’s were a requirement of every GP practice in the country. He advised that anyone could set one up and that the CCG would be looking to put additional support in place to make that happen.




Older Adults Partnership Board – Actions Log following review at Board meeting 16th  October 2014
	Open actions 


	Date Agreed
	Action No
	Action
	Responsibility

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 1 – Peter Cragg, Co-Chair to write to the chief executive on behalf of the board to complain about the Parking at North London Business Park


	Peter Cragg

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 4: Alan Mordue, project manager to advise which types of professionals would be likely to become Chief Inspector of Hospitals


	Hannah Ufland

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 5: Board members to send suggestions of how to move work forward between meetings to Co-Chairs and Hannah

	All Members

	17 July 2014
	2
	Facilitate SR involvement in the end of life care pathway remodelling and bring the draft strategy on end of life care to the Board when this is available.
	Karen Spooner

	17 July 2014
	7
	Request Gary Johnson attend to provide update on the review of Direct Payments
	Hannah Ufland



	16th October 2014
	1
	Board members to be invited to a  meeting to involve interested parties to have the opportunity to discuss the proposed health and social careb integration further.
	Karen Spooner

	Actions closed

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 2: Hannah Ufland, Partnership Boards Officer to send out link for Health and Wellbeing Board Papers in next Monthly Update

	Hannah Ufland

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 3: Jon Dickinson, Co-Chair to develop a fuller answer on the roles of Capita for distribution via monthly update.


	Jon Dickinson

	17 April 2015
	
	Action 6: Board Members to contact Karina or Hannah to let them know of your interest in helping in Dementia awareness week


	All Members
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